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Official Publication of SoCalAMX www.socalamx.net/newsletter 

SoCalAMX 
Calendar 

 

Silver State/Hudson Meet 
March 11-12, 2016 

Railroad Pass Hotel, Henderson, NV 
nevadahudson.com 

 

2016 Cactus Classic AMC Show 
April 8-9, 2016 
Phoenix, AZ 

 

11th Annual Edelbrock Car Show 
May 14, 2016 
Torrance, CA 

edelbrockcarshow.com 
 

2016 SoCalAMX AMC Show 
May 21, 2016 
Montclair, CA 

socalamx.net/carshow 
 

2016 AMO National Convention 
July 27-30, 2016 

Rockford, IL 
amonational.com 

 

Pacific Gold Rush AMC Meet 
July 29-30, 2016 

Raddisson Hotel, Santa Maria, CA 
 

Check the online Calendar at socalamx.net 
 

Join SoCalAMX so you can automatically 
receive updates and details of events listed 

above. Go to socalamx.net/1/join.htm 
 

Check out “socalcarculture.com” 
for listings of shows in SoCal! 

SoCalAMX 
Proudly A Chartered Club of AMCRC 

Issue 71 January/February 2016 

Upcoming Shows 
I just wanted to make sure everyone is 
aware of some AMC shows coming up 
soon.. 
 
The first one is the Silver State HET Club In-
vitational Meet & Orphan Car Show on 
March 12, at the Railroad Pass Hotel. Orga-
nized by the Hudson guys, anything Nash, 
AMC, or orphan car related is invited. The 
show’s flyer is in this newsletter. 
 
Next up is the annual AMC Regional Show in 
Phoenix hosted by the Cactus Cruisers. It is 
slated for April 9th. Details to follow next 
month. 
 
I’ve already signed up online for the May 14th 
Edelbrock Car Show in Torrance. Last year 
we had five cars, let’s get a few more for this 
year. 
 
Then on May 21 our own club will once 
again be hosting the “West Coast All AMC 
Car Show” at the same site as the past two 
years.  
 
This year for Friday’s event there will be a 
tour of the “Planes of Fame” Air Museum at 
nearby Chino Airport. I hope you like air-
planes! This tour starts at 2pm and ends at 
5pm when the museum closes.  
 
Afterwards if you’re hungry and want to stick 
around there’s Flo’s Café on the airport 
premises. My dad flew his Cessna 140 here 
in the 1960’s for breakfast. If it’s been here 
that long, and the locals go there for dinner 
you know it must be good! 

Mark Melvin 
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Horseless Carriage Club  
Car Show 

Sunday, December 27, was a beautiful, sunny 
day to show up at the Irwindale Speedway for 
the 60th Annual Holiday Motor Excursion, spon-
sored by the Horseless Carriage Club of South-
ern California. 
 
Dave/Katie Chick and I thoroughly enjoyed 
ogling the gorgeous cars, mostly from 1900-
1932, although there were quite a few 1932+ 
autos in attendance. Most of the vehicles were 
well-restored; some unrestored examples still 
prowl the roads of Socal. 
 
After the show was over spectators lined the 
streets to wave goodbye to the excursionists, 
cars made up until 1932.  We ate breakfast at 
Caramelo Café, an authentic Mexican restau-
rant in La Puente and I thought the food and 
service were very good. 
 
We encourage all the AMC peeps in Socal to 
attend this event.  It is something to behold! 
 

Steve Fox 

Modern Cars of Steve Fox & Chick Family 

Hudson Pickup 

Rat 

Stanley Steamer 

American 

Cool Truck 
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M.A.T.O. 
The Midnight At The Oasis Car Show in Yuma is fast ap-
proaching. It’s too late to sign up now, but Randy Kirby 
and myself did so far enough in advance so we’re going. 
Last year was my first time there. They put on a good 
shin-dig! First, everybody parks on the grass of four base-
ball fields. Then they provide a killer meal each day—all 
you can eat, Fri, Sat, and Sun. On Fri and Sat evening 
they have you covered with a concert each night. Next 
month I’ll be reporting back with pictures.. 

Mark Melvin 

Burger Run 2016 
It was cold! We only had 4 cars going, it had rained 
all week and it was possibly going to be a rain out, 
but it was clear for the show. In 29 years they have 
only had two rain outs! This place was pretty full by 
7am, must have been around 600 cars. If you look 
over the top of our cars, you might see the cars that 
came in after us! 
 
We ended up with 5 cars, Tom showed up a little 
after we did, if I had known he was coming, I would 
have tried to save him a spot with us. 
 
This is an American Motors Family, both have 401's 
in them, although you probably won't even hear the 
American while the Gremlin is idling, the Gremmy 
sounded Awesome when she pulled in.  
 
The Morales Brothers, Nick with the 66 Convertible 
(Mild 401), also has a near completion 72 Hornet 
with a 401. John has a 72 Gremlin with a 401 that 
doesn't sound stock in ANY way! Louie is building a 
70 AMX. And Steve has a 60 Ford Sunliner. I won-
der if he was adopted. There's a 5th brother and a 
sister, I wonder what they drive? Sounds like they 
have their own club! Good guys, Hope to see them 
again, they were given Club info! 
 
Our Club mugs, a bit washed out....Randy, Jon, Ste-
ve, Mark, and Tom....I didn't notice the out houses 
behind us when I took this....well....crap.... 

Randy Kirby 

2016 Burger Run Photos 
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2016 Grand National  

Roadster Show 
The Grand National Roadster Show is one I have 
been looking forward to patiently as the restora-
tion of the Playmate AMX neared its completion. 
It’s a very prominent show to have a car placed in, 
with lots of people and media over the three day 
event, to eyeball everyone’s prized automobiles. 
To get signed up you must enter early, which I did, 
and pay $100 to park inside one of the 9 buildings. 
 
Evidentially the Playmate AMX must have met the 
standards the organizers were looking for be-
cause it was formally accepted months in ad-
vance. So there I was on a Thursday morning, 
with my truck and trailer in line at the LA Fairplex, 
with hundreds of other entrants waiting as well, to 
get their cars placed in the buildings. 
 
What a mess, there were three long lines of trucks 
and trailers, mixed along with the show cars. Late 
arrivals formed up two additional lines. Car were 
taken equally from the front of the lines to be 
place inside the buildings, meaning some of the 
late arrivals were placed before the early arrivals. 
Sensing there would be chaos inside the gates I 
smartly pulled out of line with my trailer, parked, 
pulled the car out and returned to the lines. This 
seemed to work out well.  
 
Once inside the gates I was directed to building 
six where a line of cars had backed up already. 
Due to early confusion at that point nobody was 
directing me where to go so I drove around the 
building and ended up at the roll up door and got 
inside and parked quickly. Of course with pre-
assigned parking guess where the only AMC got 
placed. Ya, right in the building’s corner. Neatly 
out of the way. 
 
With my three day passes I came back Friday be-
fore the public was let in, to clean the windows 
and wipe any residual dust off, and put up my car 
sign in front of the car. After perusing the other 
buildings and snapping some pictures I returned 
home for the day. 
 
The next morning, Saturday, with my red 69 AMX 
I met up with Dave & Kati Chick in their white 68 
AMX and together drove in and parked inside of 
the gates next to one of the buildings. From there 
the three of us hit all the buildings in detail and 
snapped many more pictures. The younger broth-

er, Eric, of one of my friends from high school 
days, Mark, who had a Javelin way back then, 
surprised me by stopping by to say hi. He had 
heard about me being there from his older brother 
and was looking out for me. What a great surprise, 
I had not seen Eric since the late 70’s, about 35 
years ago. 
 
Sunday after the show I had to pull my car out and 
get her back home. Whereas Saturday had really 
great weather, Sunday was the complete oppo-
site. When I arrived early afternoon it was raining 
steadily and the wind was blowing strongly. All of 
the cars that were supposed to park next to the 
buildings on Sunday, like we had been on Satur-
day, were missing. No shows. Many of the out-
door vendors knowing it would rain Sunday, left 
Saturday with their booths and goods, not to re-
turn Sunday. Those that did return were having to 
hang onto their booths that were trying to fly away 
in the wind. Surprisingly, even with the rain, there 
were people who still came to see the show, alt-
hough overall attendance was way down.  
 
After the award ceremony ended (the Playmate 
AMX did not win anything) I walked back out to 
the trailer parking area to get my trailer and got in 
line with the others waiting to retrieve their prized 
cars. By the time I motored up to the building the 
rain had stopped and the ground was actually 
mostly dry, I was able to load up the Playmate 
AMX without getting wet, and promptly made 
room for the next trailer. I even was able to make 
it home, drop off the trailer, and make it to work at 
10pm on time. 
 
I hope to see more AMC’ers there next year! 
 

Mark Melvin 

 
Why not stick the AMC in the corner ? 
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More Photos of the GNRS 
www.tiny.cc/gnrs16 
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FREE! FREE! FREE! 
I hope that grabbed your attention. The SoCalAMX.net monthly newsletter has a nominal cost of 
$0.00 per issue due to the availability of Internet delivery. If you have problems downloading the 
newsletter I will make arrangements with you to send a copy via the United States Post Office, for a 
small fee to cover postage. 
 
The newsletter is published in the Adobe .pdf format because it can be viewed across all computer 
platforms such as Windows, Mac, and Linux. You can always download the most current version of 
Adobe Reader X (ver. 10.x currently) at their web site (adobe.com). Sometimes, if you’re having a 
problem viewing a .pdf document, installing a fresh copy of Adobe will cure your problem. Adobe’s 
new Reader seems to load much faster than past versions, but be informed the download is about 
52 meggy bites!. 
 
The newsletter is available for downloading at www.socalamx.net/1/newsletter. All back issues will 
be available as they are published monthly. If you have received a notice for this newsletter and 
wish to be taken off simply email me at mightypilot@gmail.com and I’ll get you off the list promptly. 
 
Just think how busy I’ll be if articles are submitted to me, by you, members of SoCalAMX? Send all 
submissions, pictures and text, to mightypilot@gmail.com and I’ll do my best with them. The dead-
line for the following month’s newsletter is the 15th of the current month. 

Mark Melvin,  
SoCalAMX Newsletter Editor 

Support Your Newsletter 
 
Writers are needed to help support this AMC newsletter. I welcome submissions from each of you 
who attend the events we go to each month.  
 
You don’t need to be a super writer or own a wiz bang word processor program. All you have to do 
is just send me a simple email as your article text and I’ll do all the formatting and spell checking for 
you.  
 
Please do attach pictures to your email if you have them! Send your stuff to: mightypilot@gmail.com 

JOIN AMCRC! 
SoCalAMX has become a chartered club of the national AMC club known as 
AMCRC, or AMC Rambler Club. Although membership in AMCRC is not required 
for membership in SoCalAMX, it is encouraged that everyone join AMCRC to sup-
port the national and local clubs, and the AMC hobby in general. 
 
To join AMCRC go to amcrc.com and click on the “Join” link on the side.  

What do you get for joining AMCRC? You get a Start Up Packet, a quarterly publication, and Ser-
vices. Read about the details at: http://amcrc.com/info/info.htm 


